Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
Rule No.: RULE TITLE:
64B8-9.0131: Standards of Practice for Physicians Practicing in Pain Management Clinics

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the above-referenced rule was filed for adoption with a correction to the title and with corrections to the paragraph formatting (numbering). The rule, which was originally published in Vol. 37, No. 7, of the February 18, 2011, issue of the FAW, stated that this proposed rule would amend the previously adopted rule with the same rule number which is currently adopted, but awaiting ratification by the Legislature. At the time of adoption of the proposed rule amendment, the previously adopted new rule had not been ratified by the Legislature. As such, the proposed amendment adding paragraph (2)(n) to the rule, regarding training requirements for physicians practicing in pain management clinics, could not be incorporated into the non-ratified rule. Therefore, the rule is being filed for adoption utilizing the original rule number and making a correction to the title and the paragraph numbering.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Joy A. Tootle, Executive Director, Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253.
